

614/466-3543 www.odh.ohio.gov

John R. Kasich/Governor

Lance Himes/Director of Health

AGENCY MEMORANDUM OF RESPONSE

TO:

Emily Kaylor

Director of Regulatory Policy

Ohio Lieutenant Governor's Office

FROM:

Mahjabeen Qadir

Acting General Counsel

Ohio Department of Health

RE:

O.A.C. Rules 3701-17-50 to 3701-17-68 to be rescinded; Proposed as new 3701-16-01 to

3701-16-18 - Residential Care Facility Licensure Rules

DATE:

October 12, 2017

Thank you for permission to go forward with original filing O.A.C. rules 3701-17-50 to 3701-17-68 to be rescinded; and proposing as new O.A.C. rules 3701-16-01 to 3701-16-18. These rules pertain to Residential Care Facility Licensure. No comments were received during the final posting period.

In addition to CSI's recommendation, the Ohio Public Health Advisory Board voted on June 23, 2017 to recommend Director's approval to file these rules.

c: Travis Butchello, Regulatory Policy Advocate